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Dear Occupier 
 
Proposed Re-definition of Residents’ priority Parking Area for the removal of Glen 
House 
 
It is proposed to re-define the boundary of the resident parking bay to exclude Glen 
House from the R30 residents’ priority parking area to improve the parking amenity for 
qualifying Permit Holders.  The removal of the development from the Residents’ Priority 
Parking Area was a condition of the planning approval, but this was not progressed at 
that time.  The removal is now being undertaken to make the development compliant 
with the Planning conditions. 
 
This is proposed to improve the parking amenity within the local area for qualifying 
permit holders.  Should you require any further information in regard to this item then 
please contact the project manager Darren Hobson, telephone (01904) 551367, email 
darren.hobson@york.gov.uk. 
 
I do hope you are able to support the proposals, but should you wish to object then 
please write, giving your grounds for objection, to the Director of Economy and Place at 
the address shown on the Notice of Proposals, to arrive no later than the date specified 
in the Notice. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
D. Hobson 

 
Darren Hobson 
Traffic Management Team Leader 
 
Enc. Documentation 
 
Cc – Cllr T. Clarke, Cllr R. Melly & Cllr D. Merrett

To the Occupiers of: 
1 – 7 Glen House 
York 
 
 

Place Based Services       
 
West Offices 
Station Rise 
York 
YO1 6GA 

 
Contact: Darren Hobson 
Tel:     01904 551367 
Email: darren.hobson@york.gov.uk  
Ref: ADB/DH/544 
 
Date: 26th July 2024  

 
 

mailto:darren.hobson@york.gov.uk


Director: Neil Ferris 

 

 

CITY OF YORK COUNCIL 
NOTICE OF PROPOSALS 

THE YORK PARKING, STOPPING AND WAITING (AMENDMENT) (NO 14/60) 
TRAFFIC ORDER 2024 

 
Notice is hereby given that City of York Council, in exercise of powers under Sections 1, 
2, 4, 32, 35, 45, 46, 53 and Schedule 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act, 1984 ("the Act") 
and of all other enabling powers and after consultation with the Chief Officer of Police in 
accordance with Schedule 9 of the Act, proposes to make an Order which will have the 
effect of: 
 

Re-defining the boundary of Zone R30 (LAYERTHORPE) Residents’ Priority Parking Area to 
exclude that area within the property boundary of Glen House thereby removing that area from 
within the Zone. 

 
A copy of the draft Order, Statement of Reasons for making it and relevant maps can be 
inspected at the Reception, West Offices, Station Rise, York, during normal business hours.  
Objections or other representations specifying reasons for the objection or representation 
should be sent to me in writing to arrive no later than 16th August 2024. 

 
Dated: 26th July 2024 Director of Place 

  Network Management, West Offices, Station Rise, York, YO1 6GA 
 Email: highway.regulation@york.gov.uk 
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